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PASTORAL TEAM
Father Murray Sample, Pastor, ext. 202 msample@dol.ca
Father Don Pumputis, Parochial Vicar, ext. 306 dpumputis@dol.ca
Yana Adkinson, Pastoral Minister, ext. 203   yadkinson@dol.ca
Sylvain Patry, Coordinator of Youth Ministry, ext. 206    spatry@dol.ca
Doug Manners, Business Administrator, ext. 205 dmanners@dol.ca

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Jolanda Squire, ext. 208 jsquire@dol.ca

PARISH SECRETARY
Mary Egan, ext. 201  stmichlon@dol.ca

FACILITIES COORDINATOR   Rod Tramble, ext. 210  rtramble @dol.ca

PRE-AUTHORIZED MONTHLY SUNDAY 
OFFERTORY GIFT (PAG)
Contact Jolanda Squire at ext. 208

PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON  Peter Valiquet

SCHEDULE OF EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS
Saturday   5:00 p.m.
Sunday   8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m.
St. Josephine Bakhita (African Caribbean Catholic 
Community) Mass - 4th Sunday of each month at 2:30 p.m.

WEEKDAY MASSES
Monday   No mass
Tuesday & Thursday   12:00 noon
Wednesday & Friday   8:00 a.m.
Saturday   9:00 a.m.

PARISH SCHOOLS
St. Kateri School    519-675-4410
St. Mark's School    519-675-4421
St. Michael's School    519-675-4424
St. Catherine of Siena School    519-675-4437
Mother Teresa Secondary School   519-675-4433

MINISTRIES TO CHILDREN - 10:30 a.m. Mass
Liturgy of the Word – Grades 2, 3 and 4
Sunday School – Age 3 to Grade 1
Babysitting – Toddlers under age 3

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. &  4:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

SACRAMENTS
Baptism – 1st Sunday of each month during Mass or at 2:00 p.m.
Baptismal Preparation – Contact Fr. Don Pumputis
Marriage – Arrangements to be made at least six months in advance
Marriage Preparation – Feb. 23rd , 24th, and 25th, 2018
Priesthood/Religious Life – Fr. Murray and Fr. Don
Sacrament of the Sick – available upon request
First Reconciliation (Gr. 2) - registration required in September
First Communion (Gr. 2) - registration required in September
Confirmation (Gr. 8) - registration required in September

Hearing assistance device to hear mass available.

COMMUNION TO THE SICK: Contact the Parish Office.

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE (CWL): President – Margaret McGee

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Grand Knight - Bob Gauthier

PRAYER LINE: Prayer requests are received at 
stmichlon@dol.ca or phone 519-433-6689

Exposition 1st Friday of every month & Benediction at 3:00 p.m. 

OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. - Noon & 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Free Bus Service to 10:30 a.m. Mass             

   9:35am 64 Wyndham
  Blackwater east of Adelaide – Bus Stop
  Grenfell just east of Blackwater
  Fanshawe/Trossacks – Bus Stop on Corner
  770 Fanshawe – east of Fremont (Bus Stop)
  Fanshawe – west of Fremont
  Adelaide/Fanshawe – Bus Stop south of Fanshawe
  Kipps Lane/Adelaide – Bus Shelter just east of Adelaide
  Kipps Lane/Barker
  Kipps Lane – Bus Stop east of Barker
  Kipps Lane/Kenmore Place – Bus Stop
  295 Briarhill 
  Cheapside/Boullee 
  Huron/Wedgewood – Bus Stop east of Wedgewood
 10:15am Royal York Apts – 3 stops
  Go to St. Michaels Church

St. Michael's Parish
511 CHEAPSIDE ST., LONDON, ONTARIO N5Y 3X5  PHONE 519-433-6689  FAX 519-433-2301

E-MAIL: stmichlon@dol.ca            www.stmichaelslondon.ca

A Welcoming Eucharistic Community, Sharing Faith and Reaching Out to All

O'NEIL FUNERAL HOME & CHAPEL
350 William Street
Joseph E. O'Neil

London
(519) 432-7136

Paul Needham
Funeral Director

(519) 641-1793
709 Wonderland Rd. N.

Westview Funeral Chapel
PAUL R. NEEDHAM FUNERAL HOMES LTD.

DONOHUE
FUNERAL HOME

Protect. Maintain. Save.
Only KROWN provides a product in the market today that does not contain any
solvants and is non-toxic. THIS MAKES KROWN ENVIRONMENTALLY FRIENDLY!
Only KROWN can be effectively sprayed in ANY type of WEATHER and in ANY season

Recommended

Peaceful  Dove

Items for Bulletin due by noon Monday.

Accounting & Income Tax Services
Personal � Business � Corporate � Estates
369 Hamilton Road @ Rectory  519-438-1960

AccuTax
Financial Services Inc.

Allow me to help you Simplify Your
Retirement & Estate Planning Needs

Mike Whelan
B.Comm, CLU, CHFC, EPC

Chartered Financial Consultant
Elder Planning Councillor

Legacy Partners of London / www.LegacyPartners.ca

519-518-2025 Ext 22  Mike@LegacyPartners.ca

1140 Sunningdale Rd. E.  519.660.6815  www.springhillflowers.com

Weddings & Special
Events are our Passion

Expect Elegance &
Attention to Detail

22
3 

- 
1

SPOT

ST. PETER'S CEMETERY
AND

HOLY FAMILY MAUSOLEUM

London's ONLY Catholic Cemetery
Providing

Traditional Burial with Monument
Cremation Graves • Mausoleum Crypts

Glass Front Niches
Affordable Pre-Need Payments

Up to 3 years at 0%
Contact office, (519) 451-9120

806 Victoria St. London
CatholicCemeteries.on.ca

"We Care For The Ones You Love"
7835 Confederation Line, Watford

519 876 3452
www.BrooksideRetirementLiving.com

John Donohue, Patrick Donohue, Margaret Bloomfield, Martina McGrenere
We will assist in all areas of bereavement, be it burial, cremation, pre-need or at-need services.

362 Waterloo St. at King    519-434-2708    donohuefuneralhome.ca

Year Round Service
Computerized Preparation

Bookkeeping Services

Darlene & Barbara Jovanovic
Owners/Operators

Mon-Fri  7am-8pm • Sat  8am-4pm
24 hr. Drop Chute

1094 Adelaide St. N.  519-433-5421

Peter's
     Drive-in CleanersDrive-in Cleaners

~ Since 1965 ~

www.londonkrown.com

Mike Beukeboom  519.432.3337
Book your next appt. at 565 Glasgow St.
*KROWN will not void manufacturer's warranty.

SPOT

Over 30 Years in Business

Complete Family
Dental Care

Dr. Giulio Spagnuolo
info@wesmiledentistry.ca

81 Oxford Street West
519-661-0042

www.WeSmileDentistry.ca

Linda Barnes
Travel Consultant
  519-701-3598
RBC points, Earn even
   when you Redeem
                     TIC050014428

Salon
Brittash
Hair Extensions

Professional Hair Stylists
Make-Up Artistry

462 Cheapside St., London
519-433-8660

SPOT

Dr. Paul Pispidikis
586 Oxford St. E.  519-435-1263

www.ChiropracticLondon.ca

H A R R I S
FUNERAL HOME LTD

220 St. James St. at Richmond
Steve Harris

519-433-7253

Lauren Weber, RMT

616 Tennent Ave.  519-951-8109
LaurenWeberRMT@gmail.com

For a tour please contact Molly Mathers
519-663-0220

350 North Centre Rd.
mmathers@masonvillemanor.com

10% OFF REGISTRATION*
*Offer valid only at Kumon Math and Reading Centre of London - Highbury & Huron

519-913-3380 • vidhyasrinivasan@ikumon.com

the Esthene Dental centrethe Esthene Dental centre
John Demarco, DDS

879 Waterloo St.  519-672-5373 • theesthenecentre.com

Daniel A. Jewellery
Repair And Custom Design

11 Baseline Road East, Wharncliffe Centre

Cash for gold

519-660-8383
DanielAjewellery@hotmail.com

118-1920 Dundas St.      519-457-7670
www.argyletaxservice.com      argyletaxservice@gmail.com

$10 off
Any Oil Change

1835 Adelaide St. N.
519-672-4444

www.ProOilChange.com

Chantel Vanleeuwen - Sales Representative
226-448-0950    •    chantel@soldbychantelv.com

519-649-2273
www.SeniorHomeCareLondon.com

Senior Home Care by Angels

Call 1-800-268-2637 for this space

Shopping Locally Saves Gas!

Call Us Today! Weekdays 8 – 4

Bob & Nancy Hoevenaars

519.434.3996
www.alarmtech.ca



JUNE 18TH, 2017 BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST  

EDGE NIGHTS 
 

Join us for the End of Year Bash on Jun 21st 
at 7pm. Families are invited to join us for 

BBQ and outdoor games 
 

We are in the works of preparing for next year’s launch of 
LIFETEEN for the older group. Students from Grade 8 to 12 will be 
encouraged to know we are ramping things up with a deep and 
cooler program, action packed sports and of course as always food! 
If you would like to change a young person’s life, and are consider-
ing how to help out, please contact Syl as the monthly commitment 
is between 4-5 hrs with all the resources and training provided, it’s 
fun and easy! 

 

How would you like to empower Parents and 
Teens with the faith through a solid Confirmation 

program and personal experiences? We are looking for individuals 
who have a passion of sharing the Gospel with people. You will be 
part of  a Confirmation team with the goal of delivering a monthly 
gathering of 1 hour which will include videos, talks, games, snacks 
and training in June ready for Sept. Please contact Syl Patry at 
spatry@dol.ca to apply, or for more information. 
 

 

Steubenville Teen Conference - July 28th- 30th Oshawa 
CCLC Summer Camp - July & August 

 

Please see youth bulletin boards or contact Syl Patry Parish office. 
There might be financial help available. 

 

Plans are underway to Launch LIFETEEN in the Fall, 
If you would like to change a young person’s life by 
offering fun faith-filled activities, food and positive 
relational ministry with an award winning top quality 

program, and are in a position to offer your gifts and talents with 
your personality, please send your name and contact info to Syl 
Patry (CYM) at spatry@dol.ca  for an interview. As a volunteer, 4 
hrs per month is all that is needed to change someone’s life.  

Capital Corner –  Thank you for your ongoing support of the 
Give to Grow - Foundations for Our Future capital fund.  A special 
thank you to those donors who have recently decided to donate 
again to the Campaign in addition to their original gift. The sense of 
obligation and commitment to the security of our parish home is 
evident! To all our donors…Thank you!  

Catholic Websites 
www.stmichaelslondon.ca, www.catholic.net, www.catholicnews.com, 

www.dailymass.com, www.vatican.va, www.dol.ca,www.saltandlighttv.org    

Canadian Catholic Bioethics Institute Bioethics Matters are  
available on line at http://www.ccbi-utoronto.ca/bioethics‐matters/ 

Registration for First Reconciliation (Fall 2017) and First Com-
munion (Spring 2018) at St. Michael’s Parish is now OPEN for 
children who are baptized (or have made a profession of faith) 
and who are entering Grade 2 in the Fall 2017. Please register 
online or in the Parish by July 7, 2017. If you have any questions, 
please contact yadkinson@dol.ca or call Parish office at 519-433-
6689 ext. 203. 

Our Parishes and Our Seminary: Stronger Together 
 Annual Parish Appeal for St. Peter's Seminary   

Bishop Fabbro reminds us of the importance of the Seminary to the 
vitality of our parishes now and in the future.  Please read 
the Appeal brochure (located at the back of the church) to discover 
how improving the Seminary will benefit us all.   
 

When making a donation to the Parish Appeal for St. Peter's Semi-
nary please consider making the cheque payable to St. Michael's 
Parish with the Seminary in the Memo line. This will ensure that we 
can better keep an accurate record of donations coming from St. 
Michael's.  If you prefer to use their form and credit card, drop enve-
lope into the collection and we can track that way. Thank you. 

 

Our Bereavement Banner “I know my redeemer lives” 
has been taken down. Crocheted angels bearing the 
names of loved ones who died in the past year have 
been removed from the banner and will be available for 
pickup in the Parish Office during business hours. 

Farewell for Fr. Don Pumputis - This Weekend 
Father Don Pumputis will be moving to Chatham in July to con-
tinue his Priestly ministry in the newly pioneered family of parishes. 
After serving the community of St. Michael’s faithfully for the past 2 
years, we will gather for our opportunity to say goodbye. After each 
Mass this weekend June 17th & 18th a farewell social will be held in 
the Parish hall. Please drop by after Mass to thank Father Don and 
wish him well on his new ministry. 

Bazaar Coordinating Committee 
If you are interested in serving on the Bazaar Coordinating Commit-
tee to plan and organize for this year's Bazaar in November, please 
contact Karen at owensk@rogers.com . It takes many people to 
make the event successful and profitable.  

Information Boards - Please refer to these displays for all  
ongoing and upcoming information here at St. Michael’s!  

Priest Pension Fund Collection 
This weekend all parishes and Catholic communities in the Dio-
cese of London are making an appeal for the Priest Pension 
Fund.  Currently, there are more priests retiring than are being 
replaced with new priests.  This will affect the pension fund in the 
future.  If we act today by contributing to the fund, we can ensure 
that no priest must spend his old age in sickness or destitution 
due to poverty.  
 

Please prayerfully reflect on how you can help.  You can give by 
using the special collection envelope in this weekend’s bulletin, 
and drop it off in future weeks’ offertory baskets (or personally at 
the parish office).  If you prefer, you can opt to give online 
at www.dol.ca.  However you give, please be as generous as you 
are able.  Also, please remember our retired priests in your 
prayers—a special prayer has been included in the handout, 
which we encourage you to cut out and keep. 
 

Our priests give us a lifetime of service.  On Father’s Day week-
end, let’s give back. 
 

Please make cheques payable to St. Michael’s Parish and 
“earmarked” for Priests’ Pension Fund Collection.   

 Thank you. 

Do you have any Mason Jars? - The fall Bazaar is less than 6 
months away and canning season is just around the corner! Last year 
the homemade preserves and pickles, etc.,  that parishioners made 
were a big hit. If you have any 250 or 500 ml jars that you could do-
nate, please bring them to the church and place them in the grey bin 
which is in the library. The recycling and exchange of these mason 
jars last year really helped keep the costs down. Thank you. 

Pre-Authorized Giving – Summer is here! Even with vacations 
taking you away for a short or longer time, your support of St. Mi-
chael’s can continue with ease! As a member of the PAG program 
you will really help with the operational expenses over the summer 
months. You can enroll for pre-authorized giving at ANY time. Your 
contribution is taken safely and simply on the first day of each 
month. Enrollment kits are available at the welcome desk or from 
the office. Thank you for considering the switch! 

Young At Heart - Cards 
Drop in for an afternoon of cards, on Thursdays at 1:00 pm 
to 3:30 pm. Light refreshments, conversation and bridge in 
the Parish Hall. Cards are provided.  Friends are welcome!   

Registration is not required-simply bring a loonie  
and pay as you go!  
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JUNE 18TH, 2017 BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST  

Mass Intentions  
 

Tuesday, June 20 - 12:00 noon  
John Van Alphen requested by Kathleen Van Alphen 

Helen Antonucci requested by Ann McCarvell 
Linda Callaghan requested by Claire Callaghan & James McDermott 

 

 Wednesday June 21 - 8:00 am  
Chuck Belanger requested by Claire & Dan Vickery 

Gerry Whelan requested by Vicky & Mike Whelan & Family 
Greg Szpara requested by his Mother 

 

 Thursday, June 22 - 12:00 noon  
Margaret Sgariglia requested by Grant Sgariglia 
Mary Romaniszyn requested by Joanne Merner 

Jamie Bookman requested by Bill & Elaine Buchner 
 

 Friday, June 23 - 8:00 am  
Sofia Paiva requested by The Paiva Family 

Donna Baudeaudette requested by Sister Caroline & Sisters 
Stan Skrinda requested by Majella & Family 

 

 Saturday, June 24 - 9:00 am  
Fr. Stephen Bodnar requested by Julianna Bodnar 

Monica Hancock requested by Bunny & Paul 
Peter James Johnston requested by Staff of St. John French Immersion 

 

June 25th, 2017 Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

First Reading: Jeremiah 20:10-13 
Second Reading: Romans 5:12-15 

Gospel:  Matthew 10:26-33 
http://www.usccb.org/bible/  

All those who are sick, including:  
Nina Da Ponte   Jane Tyers John Hunt Ga-
Gabriel Paiva  Greg Giesen Gerald Tracey 
Cherylann Robinson Edward Smith Joe Gooding 
Paula Lenardon  Gregory Seger Kenneth Wren  
 

And all those who have died, including: 
 

Jack Fullerton brother of Mary Brambrick 
Jim Goyeau brother of Fr. Gary Goyeau  

Some of our Parishioners 
have allergies and are 
sensitive to perfume.  

We invite people to refrain 
from using perfume  

and cologne. 

Sunday Collection 

Jun 4th, 2017 
 

Regular Offertory $9,282 
Pre-Authorized Gift $3,716 

 

Thank you for your continued  
generosity!    

Please Mark Your Calendars 
Parish Office Closed  - Mon July 3, 2017 (Canada Day Weekend) 
Northern Hospitality Summer Schedule - no meals in July,  
meal Aug 28, Sept schedule to be advised 
Seniors on the Move - restarts - Sept 2017 
Moms’ Group - restarts - Sept 2017 

Memorial Masses at St. Peter’s Cemetery  
On the 2nd Tues each month, Rosary at 4:00 pm, Mass at 4:30 pm   

Everyone is welcome to come to pray for their loved ones. 

This Week at St. Michael’s 
 

Monday, Jun 19 
 5:30 pm—Northern Hospitality Community Meal—Hall 
Tuesday, Jun 20 
 7:00 pm—Baptismal Preparation—St. John Paul II Room 
 7:00 pm—Knights of Columbus Executive—St. Francis Library 
 7:00 pm—SSVP Meeting—St. Anthony Room 
Wednesday, Jun 21 
 10:00 am to 12:00 noon—Art Club—St. Francis Library 
 6:00 pm—St. Michael’s School Gr. 8 Graduation—Nave 
 7:00 pm—EDGE Youth Group—Hall  
 8:00 pm—AA—St. Andre Bessette & St. Kateri Rooms 
Thursday, Jun 22 
 1:00 pm—Young At Heart  Cards (YAH)—St. John Paul II Room 
 6:00 pm—St. Mark’s School Gr. 8 Graduation—Nave 
Saturday, Jun 24 
 9:30 am to 1:00 pm—Altar Servers Training—Hall & Nave 
 10:00 am to 12:00 noon—Yarning with Love—St. Francis Library  
Sunday, Jun 25 
 2:30 pm—African Caribbean Catholic Mass—Nave 

Wedding Anniversary Mass – Save the Date 
Most Reverend Ronald Fabbro, C.S.B., Bishop of London invites all 
married couples to celebrate the Sacrament of Marriage at the Wed-
ding Anniversary Mass on Sun Sept 10 at 3pm at St. Peter’s Cathedral 
Basilica, London.  More details to follow at a later date. 

For your listening pleasure/education/evangelization, CDs are  
available  just outside the Library Room on the wall to the right.  

Suggested donation amount $5 per CD. ENJOY! 

50th Reunion – Former members of the St. Andrew the Apostle 
Folk Choir (London) are gathering for a 50th Reunion! Labour Day 
Weekend – September 2nd & 3rd, 2017 – all former choir members 
and their families are invited to participate in the celebration.  Please 
spread the word.  Let us know if you will be coming.  Email stan-
drewsfolkchoir50th@gmail.com or phone Peter at 519-913-1921. 

        The Society of Saint Vincent de Paul 
     collection for the needy within our parish boundaries 
is the 2nd Sunday of each month. Thank you for your support. 

(Make cheques payable to St. Michael’s Parish and write SSVP on the memo line.) 

Publication of Banns of Ordination Announcement 
Mr. Tim Theriault is scheduled to be ordained to the Transitional Di-
aconate at 7:00 pm on Fri Jun 23/17 at the Cathedral Basilica of 
Christ the King, Hamilton, Ontario. If anyone knows of a serious 
cause why this Ordination should not take place, please notify your 
Parish Priest. 

Altar Serving Training 
New and existing Altar servers are asked to attend the Altar Serving 

training on Sat Jun 24/17 9:30 am to 1:00 pm. Training,  
Pizza Lunch and Ball Hockey with Fr. Don and Syl. For more infor-

mation contact Syl at 519-433-6689 ext. 206 or email spatry@dol.ca 

No Children’s Ministries on Sunday July 2nd, 2017  
(Canada Day Long Weekend) 

24/7 Online Web-based Digital Catholic Resource: FORMED 
Our Parish has invested in an exciting new spiritual faith formation 
resource, produced by the Augustine Institute and Ignatius Press. Dis-
cover all the best Catholic content in one place. Entertaining movies, 
enlightening programs, inspiring talks, and a great selection of popular 
eBooks— all just a click away! Better yet, access is FREE to all pa-
rishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, 
tablets, or phones. For information, contact Yana Adkinson, yadkin-
son@dol.ca 
To take advantage of your FREE subscription to FORMED: 
   1. Go to formed.org    
   2. Click on Register  
   3. Enter your Parish Code 2ZK478 
   4. Create your FREE account by entering your email address 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to the Martyrs’ Shrine 
Bishops Fabbro and Dabrowski invite parishes and parishioners to 
join them on a pilgrimage to The Martyrs’ Shrine on Tues Aug 22, 
2017. A number of priests will be available for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation which will be celebrated from 1 pm.  Bishop Fabbro 
will offer the Eucharist at 2:00 pm. Venerations of the relics and The 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy will follow at 3 pm. Registration information 
will follow in the coming weeks. 
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months away and canning season is just around the corner! Last year 
the homemade preserves and pickles, etc.,  that parishioners made 
were a big hit. If you have any 250 or 500 ml jars that you could do-
nate, please bring them to the church and place them in the grey bin 
which is in the library. The recycling and exchange of these mason 
jars last year really helped keep the costs down. Thank you. 

Pre-Authorized Giving – Summer is here! Even with vacations 
taking you away for a short or longer time, your support of St. Mi-
chael’s can continue with ease! As a member of the PAG program 
you will really help with the operational expenses over the summer 
months. You can enroll for pre-authorized giving at ANY time. Your 
contribution is taken safely and simply on the first day of each 
month. Enrollment kits are available at the welcome desk or from 
the office. Thank you for considering the switch! 

Young At Heart - Cards 
Drop in for an afternoon of cards, on Thursdays at 1:00 pm 
to 3:30 pm. Light refreshments, conversation and bridge in 
the Parish Hall. Cards are provided.  Friends are welcome!   

Registration is not required-simply bring a loonie  
and pay as you go!  
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JUNE 18TH, 2017 BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST  

Mass Intentions  
 

Tuesday, June 20 - 12:00 noon  
John Van Alphen requested by Kathleen Van Alphen 

Helen Antonucci requested by Ann McCarvell 
Linda Callaghan requested by Claire Callaghan & James McDermott 

 

 Wednesday June 21 - 8:00 am  
Chuck Belanger requested by Claire & Dan Vickery 

Gerry Whelan requested by Vicky & Mike Whelan & Family 
Greg Szpara requested by his Mother 

 

 Thursday, June 22 - 12:00 noon  
Margaret Sgariglia requested by Grant Sgariglia 
Mary Romaniszyn requested by Joanne Merner 

Jamie Bookman requested by Bill & Elaine Buchner 
 

 Friday, June 23 - 8:00 am  
Sofia Paiva requested by The Paiva Family 

Donna Baudeaudette requested by Sister Caroline & Sisters 
Stan Skrinda requested by Majella & Family 

 

 Saturday, June 24 - 9:00 am  
Fr. Stephen Bodnar requested by Julianna Bodnar 

Monica Hancock requested by Bunny & Paul 
Peter James Johnston requested by Staff of St. John French Immersion 

 

June 25th, 2017 Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

First Reading: Jeremiah 20:10-13 
Second Reading: Romans 5:12-15 

Gospel:  Matthew 10:26-33 
http://www.usccb.org/bible/  

All those who are sick, including:  
Nina Da Ponte   Jane Tyers John Hunt Ga-
Gabriel Paiva  Greg Giesen Gerald Tracey 
Cherylann Robinson Edward Smith Joe Gooding 
Paula Lenardon  Gregory Seger Kenneth Wren  
 

And all those who have died, including: 
 

Jack Fullerton brother of Mary Brambrick 
Jim Goyeau brother of Fr. Gary Goyeau  

Some of our Parishioners 
have allergies and are 
sensitive to perfume.  

We invite people to refrain 
from using perfume  

and cologne. 

Sunday Collection 

Jun 4th, 2017 
 

Regular Offertory $9,282 
Pre-Authorized Gift $3,716 

 

Thank you for your continued  
generosity!    

Please Mark Your Calendars 
Parish Office Closed  - Mon July 3, 2017 (Canada Day Weekend) 
Northern Hospitality Summer Schedule - no meals in July,  
meal Aug 28, Sept schedule to be advised 
Seniors on the Move - restarts - Sept 2017 
Moms’ Group - restarts - Sept 2017 

Memorial Masses at St. Peter’s Cemetery  
On the 2nd Tues each month, Rosary at 4:00 pm, Mass at 4:30 pm   

Everyone is welcome to come to pray for their loved ones. 

This Week at St. Michael’s 
 

Monday, Jun 19 
 5:30 pm—Northern Hospitality Community Meal—Hall 
Tuesday, Jun 20 
 7:00 pm—Baptismal Preparation—St. John Paul II Room 
 7:00 pm—Knights of Columbus Executive—St. Francis Library 
 7:00 pm—SSVP Meeting—St. Anthony Room 
Wednesday, Jun 21 
 10:00 am to 12:00 noon—Art Club—St. Francis Library 
 6:00 pm—St. Michael’s School Gr. 8 Graduation—Nave 
 7:00 pm—EDGE Youth Group—Hall  
 8:00 pm—AA—St. Andre Bessette & St. Kateri Rooms 
Thursday, Jun 22 
 1:00 pm—Young At Heart  Cards (YAH)—St. John Paul II Room 
 6:00 pm—St. Mark’s School Gr. 8 Graduation—Nave 
Saturday, Jun 24 
 9:30 am to 1:00 pm—Altar Servers Training—Hall & Nave 
 10:00 am to 12:00 noon—Yarning with Love—St. Francis Library  
Sunday, Jun 25 
 2:30 pm—African Caribbean Catholic Mass—Nave 

Wedding Anniversary Mass – Save the Date 
Most Reverend Ronald Fabbro, C.S.B., Bishop of London invites all 
married couples to celebrate the Sacrament of Marriage at the Wed-
ding Anniversary Mass on Sun Sept 10 at 3pm at St. Peter’s Cathedral 
Basilica, London.  More details to follow at a later date. 

For your listening pleasure/education/evangelization, CDs are  
available  just outside the Library Room on the wall to the right.  

Suggested donation amount $5 per CD. ENJOY! 

50th Reunion – Former members of the St. Andrew the Apostle 
Folk Choir (London) are gathering for a 50th Reunion! Labour Day 
Weekend – September 2nd & 3rd, 2017 – all former choir members 
and their families are invited to participate in the celebration.  Please 
spread the word.  Let us know if you will be coming.  Email stan-
drewsfolkchoir50th@gmail.com or phone Peter at 519-913-1921. 

        The Society of Saint Vincent de Paul 
     collection for the needy within our parish boundaries 
is the 2nd Sunday of each month. Thank you for your support. 

(Make cheques payable to St. Michael’s Parish and write SSVP on the memo line.) 

Publication of Banns of Ordination Announcement 
Mr. Tim Theriault is scheduled to be ordained to the Transitional Di-
aconate at 7:00 pm on Fri Jun 23/17 at the Cathedral Basilica of 
Christ the King, Hamilton, Ontario. If anyone knows of a serious 
cause why this Ordination should not take place, please notify your 
Parish Priest. 

Altar Serving Training 
New and existing Altar servers are asked to attend the Altar Serving 

training on Sat Jun 24/17 9:30 am to 1:00 pm. Training,  
Pizza Lunch and Ball Hockey with Fr. Don and Syl. For more infor-

mation contact Syl at 519-433-6689 ext. 206 or email spatry@dol.ca 

No Children’s Ministries on Sunday July 2nd, 2017  
(Canada Day Long Weekend) 

24/7 Online Web-based Digital Catholic Resource: FORMED 
Our Parish has invested in an exciting new spiritual faith formation 
resource, produced by the Augustine Institute and Ignatius Press. Dis-
cover all the best Catholic content in one place. Entertaining movies, 
enlightening programs, inspiring talks, and a great selection of popular 
eBooks— all just a click away! Better yet, access is FREE to all pa-
rishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, 
tablets, or phones. For information, contact Yana Adkinson, yadkin-
son@dol.ca 
To take advantage of your FREE subscription to FORMED: 
   1. Go to formed.org    
   2. Click on Register  
   3. Enter your Parish Code 2ZK478 
   4. Create your FREE account by entering your email address 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to the Martyrs’ Shrine 
Bishops Fabbro and Dabrowski invite parishes and parishioners to 
join them on a pilgrimage to The Martyrs’ Shrine on Tues Aug 22, 
2017. A number of priests will be available for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation which will be celebrated from 1 pm.  Bishop Fabbro 
will offer the Eucharist at 2:00 pm. Venerations of the relics and The 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy will follow at 3 pm. Registration information 
will follow in the coming weeks. 
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PASTORAL TEAM
Father Murray Sample, Pastor, ext. 202 msample@dol.ca
Father Don Pumputis, Parochial Vicar, ext. 306 dpumputis@dol.ca
Yana Adkinson, Pastoral Minister, ext. 203   yadkinson@dol.ca
Sylvain Patry, Coordinator of Youth Ministry, ext. 206    spatry@dol.ca
Doug Manners, Business Administrator, ext. 205 dmanners@dol.ca

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Jolanda Squire, ext. 208 jsquire@dol.ca

PARISH SECRETARY
Mary Egan, ext. 201  stmichlon@dol.ca

FACILITIES COORDINATOR   Rod Tramble, ext. 210  rtramble @dol.ca

PRE-AUTHORIZED MONTHLY SUNDAY 
OFFERTORY GIFT (PAG)
Contact Jolanda Squire at ext. 208

PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON  Peter Valiquet

SCHEDULE OF EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS
Saturday   5:00 p.m.
Sunday   8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m.
St. Josephine Bakhita (African Caribbean Catholic 
Community) Mass - 4th Sunday of each month at 2:30 p.m.

WEEKDAY MASSES
Monday   No mass
Tuesday & Thursday   12:00 noon
Wednesday & Friday   8:00 a.m.
Saturday   9:00 a.m.

PARISH SCHOOLS
St. Kateri School    519-675-4410
St. Mark's School    519-675-4421
St. Michael's School    519-675-4424
St. Catherine of Siena School    519-675-4437
Mother Teresa Secondary School   519-675-4433

MINISTRIES TO CHILDREN - 10:30 a.m. Mass
Liturgy of the Word – Grades 2, 3 and 4
Sunday School – Age 3 to Grade 1
Babysitting – Toddlers under age 3

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. &  4:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

SACRAMENTS
Baptism – 1st Sunday of each month during Mass or at 2:00 p.m.
Baptismal Preparation – Contact Fr. Don Pumputis
Marriage – Arrangements to be made at least six months in advance
Marriage Preparation – Feb. 23rd , 24th, and 25th, 2018
Priesthood/Religious Life – Fr. Murray and Fr. Don
Sacrament of the Sick – available upon request
First Reconciliation (Gr. 2) - registration required in September
First Communion (Gr. 2) - registration required in September
Confirmation (Gr. 8) - registration required in September

Hearing assistance device to hear mass available.

COMMUNION TO THE SICK: Contact the Parish Office.

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE (CWL): President – Margaret McGee

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Grand Knight - Bob Gauthier

PRAYER LINE: Prayer requests are received at 
stmichlon@dol.ca or phone 519-433-6689

Exposition 1st Friday of every month & Benediction at 3:00 p.m. 

OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. - Noon & 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Free Bus Service to 10:30 a.m. Mass             

   9:35am 64 Wyndham
  Blackwater east of Adelaide – Bus Stop
  Grenfell just east of Blackwater
  Fanshawe/Trossacks – Bus Stop on Corner
  770 Fanshawe – east of Fremont (Bus Stop)
  Fanshawe – west of Fremont
  Adelaide/Fanshawe – Bus Stop south of Fanshawe
  Kipps Lane/Adelaide – Bus Shelter just east of Adelaide
  Kipps Lane/Barker
  Kipps Lane – Bus Stop east of Barker
  Kipps Lane/Kenmore Place – Bus Stop
  295 Briarhill 
  Cheapside/Boullee 
  Huron/Wedgewood – Bus Stop east of Wedgewood
 10:15am Royal York Apts – 3 stops
  Go to St. Michaels Church

St. Michael's Parish
511 CHEAPSIDE ST., LONDON, ONTARIO N5Y 3X5  PHONE 519-433-6689  FAX 519-433-2301

E-MAIL: stmichlon@dol.ca            www.stmichaelslondon.ca

A Welcoming Eucharistic Community, Sharing Faith and Reaching Out to All

O'NEIL FUNERAL HOME & CHAPEL
350 William Street
Joseph E. O'Neil

London
(519) 432-7136

Paul Needham
Funeral Director

(519) 641-1793
709 Wonderland Rd. N.

Westview Funeral Chapel
PAUL R. NEEDHAM FUNERAL HOMES LTD.

DONOHUE
FUNERAL HOME

Protect. Maintain. Save.
Only KROWN provides a product in the market today that does not contain any
solvants and is non-toxic. THIS MAKES KROWN ENVIRONMENTALLY FRIENDLY!
Only KROWN can be effectively sprayed in ANY type of WEATHER and in ANY season

Recommended

Peaceful  Dove

Items for Bulletin due by noon Monday.

Accounting & Income Tax Services
Personal � Business � Corporate � Estates
369 Hamilton Road @ Rectory  519-438-1960

AccuTax
Financial Services Inc.

Allow me to help you Simplify Your
Retirement & Estate Planning Needs

Mike Whelan
B.Comm, CLU, CHFC, EPC

Chartered Financial Consultant
Elder Planning Councillor

Legacy Partners of London / www.LegacyPartners.ca

519-518-2025 Ext 22  Mike@LegacyPartners.ca

1140 Sunningdale Rd. E.  519.660.6815  www.springhillflowers.com

Weddings & Special
Events are our Passion

Expect Elegance &
Attention to Detail
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SPOT

ST. PETER'S CEMETERY
AND

HOLY FAMILY MAUSOLEUM

London's ONLY Catholic Cemetery
Providing

Traditional Burial with Monument
Cremation Graves • Mausoleum Crypts

Glass Front Niches
Affordable Pre-Need Payments

Up to 3 years at 0%
Contact office, (519) 451-9120

806 Victoria St. London
CatholicCemeteries.on.ca

"We Care For The Ones You Love"
7835 Confederation Line, Watford

519 876 3452
www.BrooksideRetirementLiving.com

John Donohue, Patrick Donohue, Margaret Bloomfield, Martina McGrenere
We will assist in all areas of bereavement, be it burial, cremation, pre-need or at-need services.

362 Waterloo St. at King    519-434-2708    donohuefuneralhome.ca

Year Round Service
Computerized Preparation

Bookkeeping Services

Darlene & Barbara Jovanovic
Owners/Operators

Mon-Fri  7am-8pm • Sat  8am-4pm
24 hr. Drop Chute

1094 Adelaide St. N.  519-433-5421

Peter's
     Drive-in CleanersDrive-in Cleaners

~ Since 1965 ~

www.londonkrown.com

Mike Beukeboom  519.432.3337
Book your next appt. at 565 Glasgow St.
*KROWN will not void manufacturer's warranty.

SPOT

Over 30 Years in Business

Complete Family
Dental Care

Dr. Giulio Spagnuolo
info@wesmiledentistry.ca

81 Oxford Street West
519-661-0042

www.WeSmileDentistry.ca

Linda Barnes
Travel Consultant
  519-701-3598
RBC points, Earn even
   when you Redeem
                     TIC050014428

Salon
Brittash
Hair Extensions

Professional Hair Stylists
Make-Up Artistry

462 Cheapside St., London
519-433-8660

SPOT

Dr. Paul Pispidikis
586 Oxford St. E.  519-435-1263

www.ChiropracticLondon.ca

H A R R I S
FUNERAL HOME LTD

220 St. James St. at Richmond
Steve Harris

519-433-7253

Lauren Weber, RMT

616 Tennent Ave.  519-951-8109
LaurenWeberRMT@gmail.com

For a tour please contact Molly Mathers
519-663-0220

350 North Centre Rd.
mmathers@masonvillemanor.com

10% OFF REGISTRATION*
*Offer valid only at Kumon Math and Reading Centre of London - Highbury & Huron

519-913-3380 • vidhyasrinivasan@ikumon.com

the Esthene Dental centrethe Esthene Dental centre
John Demarco, DDS

879 Waterloo St.  519-672-5373 • theesthenecentre.com

Daniel A. Jewellery
Repair And Custom Design

11 Baseline Road East, Wharncliffe Centre

Cash for gold

519-660-8383
DanielAjewellery@hotmail.com

118-1920 Dundas St.      519-457-7670
www.argyletaxservice.com      argyletaxservice@gmail.com

$10 off
Any Oil Change

1835 Adelaide St. N.
519-672-4444

www.ProOilChange.com

Chantel Vanleeuwen - Sales Representative
226-448-0950    •    chantel@soldbychantelv.com

519-649-2273
www.SeniorHomeCareLondon.com

Senior Home Care by Angels

Call 1-800-268-2637 for this space

Shopping Locally Saves Gas!

Call Us Today! Weekdays 8 – 4

Bob & Nancy Hoevenaars

519.434.3996
www.alarmtech.ca




